STAFF REPORTS for July 2016 Attachment to PRAB Agenda for 8-18-16 meeting

Community Services Division - Audrey Denham, Recreation Superintendent:

 The Community Services Department is busy planning events, filling staff vacancies, coordinating recreation programs and overseeing day to day operations. Staff are meeting with the Deputy City Manager, Stacey Stevenson, to review operations and special projects. Staff continue to work on securing an operator for the National City Aquatic Center and finalizing the El Toyon Urban Farm agreement.

<u>Kimball Senior Center & Tiny Tots Report - Maria Wright, Recreation Center Supervisor:</u>

- The Kimball and Casa seniors clubs held their annual Installation of Officers during the month of July.
- The Kimball Seniors club new membership year began on July 1st.
- The Tiny Tots program will be having registrations on Monday, August 29th.

<u>Camacho Center & Special Events - Shannon Mulderig, Recreation Center Supervisor:</u>

The 1-Mile Fun Run on Friday July 8th was a lot of fun. Residents ran/walked a
1 mile course in Las Palmas Park. The National City Fire Department joined in
and ran with the kids. The evening concluded with the Summer Movies in the
Park showing of The Blindside. About 75 residents attended.

Parks Division Report - Miguel Diaz, Parks Superintendent:

PRAB Report July 2016

Trees Trimmed:

Hardwoods 78
Coco's Palms 28
Fan Palms 5
Dates 1
Planted 1
Stumps Removed 5
Removals 7

Scheduled worked: Work on ballfield; Set up for special events; Spray medias; mulch medias; irrigation repairs and inspections.

We are currently holding 80 requests for tree trimming. This is about 5-8 week back log.

Nutrition Center Report: Ingrid Slettengren, Nutrition Center Manager

Oral Report will be given by Nutrition Center Volunteer at the meeting.